

Want to be a Thousandaire success!
Crowds flocked to the Brandon House Hotel in New Ross on Sunday, 4th April to support the Christian Brothers Secondary School unique fundraiser show, Want to be a Thousandaire sponsored by Caulfields Supervalu supermarkets. “Another first for the CBS” as the inimitable MC for the night, Pat Rossiter, declared to the audience, and what an enjoyable night it was.
Computer wizardry and technology were the order of the night with Powerpoint advertisements from almost seventy local businesses displayed in a running loop on large screens which were also used to display the questions and possible answers to the assembled crowds. Closely based on the very popular TV show one would almost believe you were in the company of Chris Tarrant such was the professionalism of Pallas Marketing who ran the show for the night.
The first contestant and guest celebrity was CBS Board of Management Chairperson and local councilor Mr. Seán Connick. Describing himself as a bit nervous when his not so favourite topic of Geography appeared as one of the first questions Seán performed admirably on behalf of his chosen charity, Meals on Wheels. Calling on his helplines of “Ask the Audience”, “50/50” and the hugely entertaining “Phone a Friend” whereby brother Anthony Connick was spirited by helicopter to Enniscorthy and consulted via video link, Seán won €250.
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Next to meet quizmaster George McGrath of Pallas Marketing was Sixth Year student in the CBS, Lizzie Heffernan. Having spent the previous week being tested for her German and Irish oral exams and her Music practical exams Lizzie was no stranger to pressure and performed very well, winning €100, though she will always remember the mushroom question!
Following Lizzie was local parent Michael Bailey who acquitted himself very well by winning €250. Other winners on a very enjoyable night were Joan Lyng, (€50), John Doheny (€250), Caroline Doherty (€250), Mary Cullen (€50) and finally another CBS student Saar Hoogeboom who won €150.
Some of the winners who weren’t available to play on the night were represented by selected individuals, namely Jim Collins, Colm Reidy, Nigel O’Neill, Kevin Reidy and Kieran Somers who performed very well and were willing to take risks especially as it wasn’t their own money they were playing with! Memory of the night? A “Bichon frise” is a dog, not a dessert!
Thanks to all who made the night the huge success it was.
Primary School Workshops

Recently the Art and Music students played host yet again to visiting Fifth and Sixth Class students at the Christian Brothers Secondary School in New Ross for a series of workshops. The students from The Rower National School, accompanied by Principal Ms. Katherine Doyle were welcomed by CBS Principal Ray Murray. The students were the fourth such group to visit the CBS Secondary School for what has proved to be a very entertaining and educational experience for all involved.
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Before The Rower students began their workshops they were addressed by Deputy Principal, Mr. Pat Rossiter and past pupil of The Rower, Thomas Hanrahan. Mr. Rossitter spoke of the success of the school’s Junior Rugby team who were Leinster Finalists recently and Thomas Hanrahan, who contributed so much as a player to that success, presented his former Principal with a framed photograph of the CBS team.
The visiting students were divided in two groups with one group settling down to explore their artistic skills in the fabulous Art Room. The students were directed by CBS artists under the supervision of Art Teacher, Ms. Teresa Murray, who guided and helped them create magnificent designs, pictures, sketches, valentine cards and lino prints. The visiting students really enjoyed the experience and were very proud of their creations which they would bring back to their own school.
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The second group made their way to the Music Room where a fabulous treat awaited them. Music Teacher, Ms. Josephine Oakley had organised a bodhrán workshop with Ireland’s only professional bodhrán teacher, Ms. Helen McLoughlin. Equipped with a bodhrán each and supported by CBS musicians the visiting students were introduced to the basics of bodhrán playing including the various styles and rhythms. This was a truly enjoyable experience, all the more so due to Ms. McLoughlin’s inimitable personality and talent, with traditional music and wild yells the order of the day!
A second day of workshops was also recently held for the students from the CBS Primary school in New Ross. The students attended an Artscope Worlds of Music concert which explored the relationship between Irish music and dance, African song and rhythm as well as the music, tunes, rhythms and instruments of Salsa and Latin. The students then proceeded to participate in a creative art workshop which they very much enjoyed.

All in all the primary school students thoroughly enjoyed their experience of the CBS Secondary School and went back to their schools very happy with their visit.
Chess News

CBS checkmate St. Peter’s!
Students from the CBS Secondary School, New Ross recently engaged with their counterparts from St. Peter’s College, Wexford in the “Secondary Checkmate” second-level schools chess competition.
The CBS “A” team consisted of First Year students David Ronan, Andrew Halligan, Jonathan Hussein and Alan Rixon with Buddy Bell, Ruaidhaí Dervan James Bryan and John Hunt forming the “B” team.
The “B” team were unlucky but the excitement of the day was to be found in the battle between the two “A” teams. Playing against much senior opponents the CBS First Years got off to a flying start with a fast win by Jonathan Hussein. However disappointment was to follow when both David Ronan and Alan Rixon lost their respective games. The pressure was all on Andrew Halligan’s shoulders and he continued to play with great skill and concentration to defeat his St. Peter’s opponent to level the score at that point.
Discussion on the tournament regulations ensued with agreement reached that a play-off between a CBS and St. Peter’s representative would decided the outcome of the “A” contest. The pressure again was placed on Andrew and he faced his Wexford opponent with a fifteen minute timeframe. Playing again with great concentration, skill and determination Andrew defeated his opponent in the time allowed to permit his team move in to the second round of this national competition.

CBS defeat Augustines!
The “A” team continued on their winning way with a defeat over St. Augustine’s College, Dungarvan at the end of March.
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The match was a closely fought affair with the opening scalp going to St. Augustines when Alan Rixon dropped his concentration to allow his opponent checkmate. The score was soon balanced when Jonathan Hussein easily defeated his opponent. Both Andrew Halligan and David Ronan were playing slow tactical games. After gradually wearing down his Augustinian counterpart Andrew cornered his opposing king for checkmate. The final result all depended on David’s game. Victory or a draw for David and CBS would win the match, but a loss for David and St. Augustine’s would win on the table numbers regulation. However David kept his cool and just as time was about to expire he moved in for the kill to secure victory for the CBS.
The “A” team are now through to the national finals in Dublin at the end of April. Well done to all the lads!

The CBS students train regularly in school at lunchtime during the week and are also members of the local town chess club.
Sixth Year Computers
Three Sixth Year students, David Ffrench, Oisín Collins and John Kiely, are studying a modern type of programming language, the design of programming robots. Using a form of java programming the three students are designing artificially intelligent programmes.Many other students in the class, Simon Ronan, Christine Redmond and Paul Dempsey to name but a few, are in the process of designing individual websites. These can be uploaded to the internet and visited by the public.
The CBS is looking at having another large group of ECDL graduates by the end of the current school year.
Meitheal Trip
This year the First Year students went on a bowling trip to the new Leisure Zone facility in Waterford. The students were accompanied by their three Meitheal leaders, Oisín Collins, Erin Doyle and John Kavanagh who organised this outing, as well as Ms. Larkin who traveled to keep an eye on proceedings.
The day went well, with bowling and a trip to Supermac’s by the Ardkeen shopping centre and was welcomed by the First Years as a “break from class!” This trip was the first of its kind and hopefully will act as a good example of the work of the Meitheal leaders in the school.
Transition Year Programme for 2004-2005
Preparations are now well under way for next year’s Transition Year Programme. The following is some background to the Programme and what it aims to achieve.
[image: image5.wmf]
Getting ready to succeed;
The Transition Year Programme is unique in Europe as a way to prepare students for Senior Cycle and beyond, and to achieve the “transition” towards self-directed learning. It is an opportunity for students to take more responsibility for what they learn, and it certainly involves lots of learning! It is natural for parents to fear that their son or daughter will find it difficult to settle back into “study” in Fifth Year, but the whole purpose of the Transition Year Programme is to ensure that they are ready to take full advantage of Fifth Year and that hopefully they will have reached the stage where they realise that they are learning not for parents, not for their teachers, but for themselves.
A programme that challenges;
New Ross CBS provides a challenging and productive programme that combines the enhancement of core academic subjects with the development of new skills related to life. The programme allows for regular contact between the school, the community and the world of work. The programme involves four weeks of monitored work experience and provides the chance to participate in voluntary community work. Students set up their own mini-companies and operate them to a profit! Skills such as first aid, self-defence, acting, film production, cookery, and snorkelling are developed. Preparation for the Leaving Cert. is enhanced with the opportunity to sample two prospective Leaving Cert subjects for the whole year.
The following extract from a recent Irish Times article highlights the educational benefit of the Programme.
“It (Transition Year) provides an unrepeatable opportunity for students to explore their world in an enlightened context. Individual student needs can be addressed and students are encouraged to identify and eliminate academic weaknesses that may have dogged them in the Junior Certificate cycle.” (The Irish Times, March 10th, 2004)
Comenius News
Avril Doyle MEP visits:
The Christian Brothers Secondary School, New Ross played host to Ms. Avril Doyle MEP earlier in the year when she visited the school at the invitation of the First Year students.
The First Year students are currently working on a three year Comenius Project in conjunction with Léargas – The Youth Exchange Bureau exploring the areas of the expansion of the European Union and the Convention for the future of Europe. The invitation was issued by the students to Ms. Doyle so that they could hear at first hand the workings of the European Parliament and all matters European.
Under the guidance of their teacher and project co-ordinator, Ms. Hélène Dangin the students posed a number of questions on the role and functions of MEPs, the situation in relation to the applicant countries, the benefits of membership of the EU, the advantages of the Euro, peace and democracy in Europe for the future and the role of Europe in world affairs vis-à-vis the strong influence of the United States.
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Avril Doyle was very informative and helpful and praised the students and their school for taking the lead in researching European matters as part of their education in the CBS. She noted that the school has already participated in a Euroscola day at the European Parliament and was awarded the European flag.
As part of their Comenius project the students have already prepared a booklet on Europe which was presented at a major conference of the participating fifteen European schools in Riga, Latavia before Christmas. 
Trip to Holland:
As part of the ongoing Comenius project to encourage inter school communication within the European Union, teachers Hélène Dangin (C.B.S co-coordinator) and Pat Maddock visited Holland from Wednesday, 10th March to Saturday 13th March along with two First Year students, Alan Rixon and Buddy Bell.
The group were met on arrival in Holland by Aad Hendriks, principal of Vietland College, a 1,000 student secondary school in Leiden, which hosted the project. On Thursday and Friday morning sessions took place in the school involving students from France, Portugal, Holland and ourselves: topics included were the family as it exists in these countries and a survey concerning the enlargement of the EU. Afternoons were spent visiting the local museum in Leiden, the city’s oldest surviving windmill and the university. On Friday afternoon, Mr. Hendricks took the group on a tour of The Hague - the highlight for many of the students being the visit to the Escher museum. Escher’s optical effects and brilliant draughtsmanship surprised and fascinated everyone.
Saturday, the final day, was spent visiting the city of Amsterdam, the Van Gogh museum and the busy flower market before taking the flight home.
In the coming autumn, Portugal will host the next Comenius get-together which will discuss the results of the survey conducted by students from the various schools on European enlargement.
Supervised Study

A reminder that Supervised Study is available for all students after school each day from Monday to Thursday, 4.20 - 6.20 pm. This service offers students the opportunity to complete homework, study and revise in a quiet, supervised environment each evening throughout the week. Further details are available from Mr. Maddock.
School Tour to Paris
Just before the school broke up for the Easter holidays a group of over forty students accompanied by some of their teachers set off for a magical school tour to Paris. The trip, expertly organized by tour stalwart Mr. Jim Duhig took the ferry from Rosslare to arrive in Cherbourg where they would be transported by luxury coach to Paris.
Highlights of the trip will include Paris Story, the greatest multimedia show ever produced about Paris, a visit to the Saint-Ouen flea market, a delight for bargain hunters, visits to Montmartre and of course the Eiffel Tower. The group will also visit France Miniature and travel outside of Paris to visit the magnificent Chateau de Versailles and spend a magical, fun-filled day in Disneyland, Paris.

Returning to Ireland on Wednesday, 7th April the group of students accompanied by teachers Mr. Duhig, Mr. Bridges, Ms. Kearns, Ms. Westnott and Odhrán Furlong will surely be tired but delighted at having visited one of the magical cities of Europe.
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Voluntary Contributions

A reminder again of the necessity for all parents to contribute to the school under this scheme. As a voluntary secondary school we are in effect discriminated against by the government in relation to funding relative to the other second level school sectors. To this end the Board of Management is compelled on an annual basis to meet the necessary costs of running the school and providing an excellent education to our students. The Family Voluntary Contribution Scheme is a very important part of this fundraising and it is vital that all families contribute to the scheme. The details were forwarded to parents earlier in the year. Your contributions are most welcome and appreciated.
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Art Competition
Congratulations to the following Second and Fifth Year students who were winners of the Mc Scrum Schools Cup competition sponsored by Stena Line and who each receive a Stena Line day return trip for two adults and two children.
Winners: Nadine Mills, Nicky Cashin, Eamonn Jones, Lisa Whitty, Belinda Whitty, Walter Holden, Regina Doyle and Michael Kelly.
Student Council
The CBS school’s Student Council is in full swing now, offering students an input into school policy. Members of the Student Council were recently involved in a meeting involving the drawing up of the school’s Substance Abuse policy and many future ventures are expected.
Breakfast Club
The school’s brand new Breakfast Club is still very much in operation, and while not yet drawing record crowds is still a wonderful amenity which is now available to students. Plans are underfoot to open the Breakfast Club more often during the last term so that more students can avail of it.
Thanks go out to the Parents Council, whose assistance in the day to day operation of the Breakfast Club is very much appreciated.
Sports Forum 

U-13 Soccer
The U-13 soccer team began its campaign with a game against Wexford CBS.
The team was under pressure right from the kick-off and despite defending bravely the excellent Wexford side ran out convincing winners on a 7-0 score line. Best for New Ross CBS was Stephen O’Leary.
A local derby game against New Ross VC was the second game and once again the CBS team was subjected to early pressure. After 20 minutes CBS were 3-0 down but once Stephen Cass came out of goal the CBS fared better and began to play well. A series of corners for CBS eventually led to a goal which Stephen Cass headed in at the front post and a corner also created the second goal when Stephen Cass’s flick on was scrambled to the net by Shane Connick. It was 3-2 at half-time and despite the best efforts of the team an equalizer couldn’t be found and New Ross VC broke away for a fourth goal to finish the game 4-2 victors.
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The final game of the group was played in unusual circumstances in Bridgetown. Once we arrived in Bridgetown we were informed that the pitch was unplayable. The only option was to play on the school’s GAA pitch using the GAA goals so it was decided to play 15-a-side soccer! The game was close for long periods but Bridgetown took a 3-0 lead before a Shane Connick goal and an own goal brought CBS back into the game. The big pitch, however, suited the bigger, stronger Bridgetown team and they scored four goals without reply in the last 10 minutes to win 7-2. Best for the CBS were David Moran and John Cullen.
The panel used for the matches was:-
Stephen O’Leary (captain), David Moran, David Ronan, Andrew Halligan, John Cullen, Stephen Cass, Ger Mannion, Jonathan Hussein, Buddy Bell, Alan Rixon, Paul Hogan, Ger O’Dowd, Orrin Ryan and Niall Murphy.
U-15 Soccer
The U-15 team began its campaign with a home game against Wexford CBS. The Wexford team was a lot stronger and ran out convincing winners on a 7-1 score line. Keith Purcell was the New Ross goal scorer and Padraig Caulfield was the best for New Ross CBS.
The second game was away to Bridgetown VC and while the U-13 team played up and down a big GAA field the U-15’s played across the pitch using smaller goals and this gave the game an unusual feel. The first half was close with Bridgetown taking a 2-0 lead before Enda Doran pulled a goal back from the penalty spot. CBS tried hard to get an equalizer but Bridgetown broke away and scored to seal a 3-1 victory.
The final group game was against Wexford VC and the CBS team managed to take the lead when Ramon Fernandez got on the end of an Enda Doran cross and held the lead until half-time. In the second half the CBS team must have felt like how Deportivo La Coruna must have felt against AC Milan when they got blitzed in a short spell. Within 30 seconds Wexford equalized and five minutes later they took the lead and only a minute later Padraig Caulfield in the goal was lobbed to give Wexford a 3-1 lead. The CBS team was a bit demoralized but they tried hard to get back into the game. Despite their efforts the CBS couldn’t claw their way back and a good opportunity for victory was wasted. Best for the CBS were Shane Delaney, Enda Doran and Craig O’Brien
The CBS panel used throughout the campaign was:-
Padraig Caulfield (captain), Craig O’Brien, Billy Kehoe, Ruaidhrí Galavan, Brian Minogue, Mark Purcell, Enda Doran, Shane Delaney, Dean Prendergast, Robert Dempsey, Ramon Fernandez, Andrew Corcoran, Keith Purcell, Dominic Kelly, James Meaney, Tony Wickham, Walter Holden and Brendan O’Hanlon.
Rugby Roundup
Following the trail of glory of last term, the Senior and Junior teams competed in Leinster Shields this term.
Newpark School, from Dublin, travelled to CBS Park and met a stubborn resistance from the home side before making off with the spoils in the Junior.
In the Leinster League the Juniors travelled to CBC Monkstown in Dublin and after a slow start performed magnificently. They hosted St Columba’s College, one of the very best in the province at that age, and suffered a narrow defeat.
The Seniors played a very good Kilkenny College team under lights on a freezing cold night in January. They gave it everything but couldn’t find a way through the local defence. 
St Conleth’s College from Dublin travelled to New Ross for a recent friendly, and after a very late rally by CBS they returned home empty handed.
The under fourteens had their first two games against Waterpark College. A victory in Waterford was followed by a narrow defeat at home, and the future looks bright for this squad.
Enda Doran has been picked for the South - East Schools to play the Leinster ‘A’ trials in Dublin after Easter.
Congratulations to Padraig Caulfield and Robert Dempsey, who acquitted themselves very well in the south - east trials.
Congratulations to Senior Captain, Keith St. Ledger who was a member of the very successful New Ross team to play in the All-Ireland Final.
With a couple of friendlies to wrap up the season after Easter, all the players would like to record their appreciation to all those who supported them this season. Great memories were had, advances in Leinster noted, and a bright future lies ahead.
Roll on summer, pre-season training.
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U-16 Football Championship
Adamstown 
3-3
CBS

1-5
In a well contested game, CBS had to accept second place as Adamstown’s handling and scoring ability proved superior.
In the first half, CBS did most of the attacking with Brian Minogue, Mark Purcell and Tony Wickham in good form in the forwards. They were well supported by Conor Doran and Ruaidhrí Galavan at mid-field and Enda Doran who was excellent at centre back. But, despite this, CBS failed to score for the first 21 minutes, allowing Adamstown into a 1-3 lead.
The game took a quick change when Brian Minogue’s point effort went all the way to the net. This spurred on the CBS and Mark Purcell added a quick point from play. Half time score Adamstown 1-3, CBS 1-1. A notable feature of the first half were the “rugby” style tackles of Bob Dempsey and Thomas Hanrahan!
With the wind in their back, CBS upped their game considerably in the second half. Enda Doran, now opening at centre forward, scored two points from play before setting up David “Penny” Moran for what looked like a certain goal. Only Penny can tell us what really happened but Enda scored a point himself instead. The score was now Adamstown 1-3, CBS 1-4 with the CBS well on top and defenders Dean Kinsella, Andy Corcoran, Dominic Kelly, Shane Dalton and Mark Purcell all excellent.
But, from a combination of bad passes, missed scores (a lot), kicking the ball at the goalie and mid-fielders “running out of steam”, Adamstown somehow were let back into the game and scored two goals on the break.
James Bolger (now operating at corner forward) scored the last point for the CBS, but it wasn’t enough.
Scores for the CBS: Enda Doran 0-3 (0-1 from a 45), Brian Minogue 1-0, Mark Purcell 0-1, James Bolger 0-1.
Wexford & District Referees Society Course
Three students Michael Bolger, Tony Wickham and Walter Holden joined students from other local schools in qualifying as soccer referees and will now officiate at the Ribena Primary Schools five-a-side soccer blitz
OWLS
The Outstanding Women’s Leisure Society has now finished indoor activities for the year and may now move outdoors for the final term. The OWLS would like to thanks Ms. Trisha Nolan for her basketball coaching for the past term.
Soccer & Bowling:
The girl's soccer and OWLS groups enjoyed a day in Waterford with a match against Presentation Convent and bowling in the new Leisure Zone complex. This trip was very educational with a lot of subjects studied:-
French – I think this was the language Sarah Sinnott was speaking in goal.
German – Just like the German flag Eileen Kehoe first went red and then turned yellow and finally almost black.
TG – Gemma found out all the right angles to knock down the skittles in bowling.
Music – The whole group got an unplanned tour of Beat FM to see the red rooms and get plenty of free goodies!
Religion – Elaine’s goal was disallowed because the ball went over the Vertical Limit (just like the great Religion video of the same name).
Irish – ‘Tús maith, leath na h’oibre’ – this will be the new motto for the soccer team who struggled a bit at the start but got going in the second quarter.
History – Lisa made history by becoming the first CBS girl to score a goal for the school in a soccer match (and the first to have a game stopped so the floor could be cleaned).
Physics – Amanda learned the Law of Impact, when one obstacle crashes into another with spectacular results!
Career Guidance – Shannon is looking for a new career after having found a sport that she’s good at!
Ag. Science – Well we all had Farmer Michelle there!
Maths – How to add – Pres 3, CBS 1 was the final score.
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Basketball
First Years:
In friendly matches against the Vocational College the results were as follows:

Girls
New Ross VC        10

New Ross CBS
10

(G. Butler  2, C. Grace 2, S. Cahill 6). Best for CBS; Sarah Cahill.
Boys
New Ross VC         14
New Ross CBS       2
(A. Rixon  2) Best for CBS; Mark O’Mahony.
Second Years:
New Ross VC         25
New Ross CBS       16
(M. Power 4, S. Sinnott 4, P. Connoly 4, A. Gardener 2, L. Whitty 2). Best for CBS; P. Connolly.
Fifth Year PE
The 5.1 Physical Education class would like to thank the staff and students of St. Joseph’s primary school for their participation in the coaching sessions as part of the 5.1 PE programme.
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6th year Computers


	Three 6th year students, David Ffrench, Oisín Collins and John Kiely, are studying a modern type of programming language, the design of programming robots. Using a form of java programming the three students are designing artificially intelligent programmes.


	Many other students, Simon Ronan, Christine Redmond and Paul Dempsey to name but a few in the class are in the process of designing individual websites. These can be uploaded to the internet and visited by the public.


	The CBS is looking at having another large group of ECDL graduates by the end of the current school year.



































